

Saints Peter and Paul Ukrainian Orthodox Church 21 Evergreen Rd. Lyndora, PA. 16045 724-287-4448(Church) 724-991-6715(Father Paisius cell phone)

http://peterandpauloclyndora.itgo.com

October 7, 2018 Clergy: Protopriest Paisius McGrath, Pastor Protopresbyter William Diakiw, Attached Parish Board President: Karen Sheptak

Choir Director: Lydia Rudolf

<u>Today's Commemorated Feasts and Saints</u>: 19th Sunday after Pentecost- Tone 2; Martyrs Sergius and Bacchus;

Today, Sunday, October 7, 19th Sunday after Pentecost, 3rd Hour 9:45 am Divine Liturgy 10 am Coffee Hour: Ron and Rose Frenchak (Church)
Monday, October 8, Parish UOL Chapter Meeting 6 pm
Sunday, October 14, Holy Fathers of the 7th Ecumenical Council, 3rd Hour 9:45 am
Divine Liturgy 10 am Coffee Hour: Sheryl Henricks (UOL)

For Healing and Good Health: Metropolitan Antony, Archbishop Daniel, Father Paisius McGrath, Protopresbyter William Diakiw, Pani Sonia Diakiw, Father Nestor Kowal, Panimatka Lillian Hnatko, Chase, Mary Keffalas, Kathryn, Brian, Orycia Hammerschmitt, Stephen Sheptak, Gregory Prokopchak, Jessica Burka, Amanda Burka, Tanner Noble, Arianna Coyle, Jean Markiw, Kathryn Tymkiw, Jack Povlick, Mary Ann Jurysta, Jerome Jurysta, Sherri Burka, Emil Russo, Helen Burka, Michael Romanyshyn, Eva Bilowich, Patty Hnatko, Rose Hnatko, Sherri Markiw, Ethan Rock, Scott Cygan, Metrophan Martin, Ronna Frenchak Pindel, Lovie Tymkiw, Donna Grey, Helen Olenic, our brothers and sisters suffering in Ukraine, Syria, Iraq and Egypt

Memory Eternal: Anthony Fiechuk, Father John Harvey, Andy Cygan, Helen Stanley, Silviu Serbanescu

This morning we are pleased to announce that our Church Roof has been replaced. We offer a word of thanks to everyone who has donated for this cause and to everyone who worked together to make this necessary work become a reality!

We wish to announce today that are Parish Ladies Guild Fall Food Sale will take place on Saturday, October 27. We encourage everyone to work together to make this a great success once again. For how you can help or to get order forms for this Sale, please talk with one of the members of our Ladies Guild.

Our Parish Board is collecting children, teen and appropriate adult books for our new outdoor Little Library located by the steps across from the side entrance of the Church. We offer a special word of thanks to Wayne Kennedy for his excellent work on building our Little Library!

Our Parish Basket Raffle for the month of September is a Steelers Basket provided by an anonymous donor. The Basket includes an Official NFL Cooler which features Steeler logo, cargo to hold 30 cans of beverage; 4 Vacuum-insulated drinkware; a bag of Doritos and a bag of Lays Chips. Tickets are available at Coffee Hour for \$1 each and the drawing will be held today at Coffee Hour.

As we head into the fall months leading to winter, we encourage everyone to work together to continue to maintain the grounds of our Parish buildings. A beautiful and well kept grounds around the Church is a necessary and important part of our Parish life.

We offer a word of thanks to everyone who came out to help with our Pirohi Sale this past week. We encourage our everyone to join us again for the next Pirohi Sale on Thursday/Friday, October 18/19 as we all work together once again for the good of our Parish in this way!

Our Parish Executive Board also offers the following announcement:

"It is the consensus of our Parish Executive Board to replace the roof surfaces on both the Church and the Hall this year. Both are in desperate need of replacement because the roof for both are aging to the point where they can no longer hold back the elements. This has put us in a multi-year cycle of damage and repair which must end. It is urgently and vitally important that we take care of beloved Church and Hall. Our Board has settled on a accepting a bid from Five Star for this necessary work and we continue asking our parishioners to donate generously to our Capital Improvement Fund to help with the costs of this necessary project of improvement to our Church and Hall."

MAY CHRIST OUR GOD GRANT TO HIS SERVANTS ALL OF THE FAITHFUL OF SAINTS PETER AND PAUL UKRAINIAN ORTHODOX CHURCH AND ALL OUR VISITORS TODAY, PEACE, HEALTH AND SALVATION AND MAY HE SAFEGUARD AND KEEP US ALL FOR MANY YEARS!